Minutes of the Cheselborne Parish Council

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

3rd November 2014

Present: Cllr Widdowson (Chair). Cllr Greenwood (Vice-Chair), Cllr Bere, Cllr Northover, Cllr Timlin, Cllr Haynes

In Attendance: Mrs Judy Coleman - Clerk, Mr and Mrs Elliott (regarding Rivers Arms) and several members of the public

1.Apologies: Cllr Canning

2. Minutes of previous meeting - approved

3. Matters Arising - Cllr Widdowson has spoken to Mr Duffin at the school regarding the children designing some ‘slow down’ signs to go in the village. Mr Duffin was happy for the children to help out. Cllr Greenwood to organise.  Cllr Widdowson mentioned that the bars on the bridge by Hayes Cottage have been repaired. Cllr Widdowson has reported some obstructions on bridle-path at Chebbard.  Cllr Widdowson explained that the Finger Post Project are happy to help with repairs to our finger posts and that she has taken photos at Sheepwash and Streetway Lane - Cllr Widdowson also asked if anyone would like to sponsor or help with the repair costs of the finger posts.  Cllr Greenwood reported that the style on the path behind school will get attention December at the earliest from Rights of Way Team. 

4. Planning Applications: 1. No WD/D/14/002446 - Erect woodenshed-type leisure 






building with open ended storage at Deya, Streetway Lane - no 





objections from Parish Council. Comments have been sent back to WDDC 

2. No WD/D/14/001159 - convert the present wood shed site 
of old oil tank into new biomass boiler room etc at Camption 
Cottage - withdrawn.

5. Finance - Clerk informed the meeting that there is currently £3,999.42 in the Parish Council account.
6. Highways & Byways - see matters arising. 

7. Any other business

Rivers Arms: Cllr Widdowson introduced Mr and Mrs Elliott who then went on to address the meeting.  They explained that they would like to buy the Rivers Arms because they are local to Dorset and have been all their lives and would like to make the pub into a four bed roomed home where they hoped to raise a family. He also explained that whilst they wished to do this they wanted to do so with the approval of the village.  There was a general discussion, where many villagers explained that they would like the Rivers Arms to remain as a public house and Mr Elliott was asked if he would be prepared to run it as such.  He explained that, as accountants, they have no wish to run a pub and also felt that in the current climate to do so, even with the best intentions from the village to support it, would not be financially viable. Simon Roberts felt that there was no heart to the village and that if the Pub were to be reopened at least we would have a focal point and he felt sure that it would be supported by Cheselbourne and other surrounding villages.  Brian Twigg explained that he, as a planning consultant, felt that whilst it could be viable to run the building as a pub it had not been bought by anyone who would do so. He felt the village may be able to gain grant money and put that to good use for some form of social meeting point.  A question was asked as to whether there is anything the Council can do to make the owner tidy up the property.  Mr Twigg explained that the council could serve notice on owners to tidy up property.  Cllr Widdowson explained that she had contacted the planners regarding this matter. Richard Warren asked if he could tidy it up but PC explained that it was not allowed.  Cllr Greenwood explained that the village really wants a pub and needs a pub for the sake of the community feel of the village and that Mr and Mrs Elliott may not feel particularly welcomed by the village if they decide not to do so. Mr Shaw-Porter said that not everyone in the village feels that the Elliotts would be ostracized and that a local pub just wasn’t viable because of where the pub is located, the parking issue and the size of the village.  He applauded the Elliotts for being brave in coming in and felt that the look of the village would change if the pub was made into a house and that there were other villagers who would agree with him.  Cllr Widdsowson then read out an email from Gwenda and Peter Tomlinson strongly objecting to the pub being made into a house.  Cllr Widdowson explained that if and when the planning application goes in then the villagers have to contact the District Council putting forward their own comments.  A question was asked if the Parish Council agreed with the Rivers Arms remaining as a pub or being changed into a single dwelling.  Cllr Greenwood explained that the Parish Council had to put the majority view of the village forward as they represent the village.  Mr Elliott explained that there have been delays re planning because the current owner is hoping to create three dwellings and selling them for a sum in the region of £600,000.

Electoral review: Cllr Widdowson explained that the consultation has not been completed but it still looks like Cheselbourne will be with Piddle Valley and not Puddletown.

Open Session: Mr Maslin asked about the broadband situation in the village.  He asked if the Parish Council could help with the speeding up in the interest in the village.  Cllr Widdowson explained that Wessex Internet would come in and help if enough interest was shown and members of public were willing to pay towards it. Cllr Widdowson explained that both Dewlish and Puddletown are getting Super-fast Broadband installed but not, at present, Cheselbourne.  Cllr Widdowson explained that if people are interested then they need to sign up on the Wessex Internet website. 

Mr Steve Tomlinson asked if someone could contact highways re drainage in the village- Mrs Turner said she had been in contact with Highways regarding the drains outside her property.

Richard Warren mentioned that the play-park needs looking at and some possible repairs. Cllr Widdowson explained that the Parish Council had to remove the Boat as it had been vandalised and was beyond repair.  At the present time there are no funds available to add more equipment which is extremely expensive. 

Simon Roberts explained that if someone was prepared to store newspapers from the village, the council would then collect them and the money would be given to the village. Martinstown do this and raise a lot of funds. Cllr Greenwood to look into.

Cllr Widdowson mentioned that there will be a Remembrance Service on the 11th Nov at 10.50am at St Martin’s Church, lead by the school.

Date of the next meeting: Monday 5th January 2015 - 7.30pm

